demander un lie voile

May 21, 1958

Professor Robert L. Parker, President International Mineralogical Association Bidgenosse Techn. Hochschule Sonneggstrasse 5 Zurich 6, Switzerland

Dear Professor Parker,

Thank you for your letter of May 7. I shall be very happy to serve as chairman of the Commission on New Minerals and I am very glad to learn that Dr. Guillemin will be secretary.

I have some queries. First, is this Commission to deal with Mew Minerals or is it to be concerned with all problems of nomenclature? If the latter (as I hope), its title should perhaps be the Commission on Momenclature. Second, are the members appointed for a specific term of years?

While awaiting your reply, I shall try to draw up a statement of objectives and procedures for the Commission to submit to you and to Dr. Guillemin, with the intention of distributing them, if you both agree, to all the member societies.

With best regards,

Michael Fleischer